MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

JUNE 12, 2008
The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held June 12, 2008 in Commissioner’s Court courtroom on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County building.   Chairperson Mrs. Judi Harris called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  The following board members were present:

J. Harris-Chairperson

P. Beatty

Dr. G. Costello

Dr. J. Peterson




A. Reagan


T. Townsend
Chairperson Harris asked for corrections to the April minutes. No corrections were made; a motion was made to accept the April minutes, seconded, motion carried.  May board meeting was canceled.
Mr. Jones presented the proposed 2009 budgets.  First budget discussed was the Primary Budget; Mr. Jones gave a brief overview.  Dr. Costello asked Mr. Jones if the budgeted amount for fuel/oil changes would be enough due to the cost of fuel.  Mr. Jones informed the board he had increased the line item by $1000 in the budgeted amount for 2009.  Mr. Jones discussed the Bio Terrorism budget for 2008 and how it would end after this grant term.  Mr. Jones stated the remaining balance of the Bio Terrorism budget would need to be encumbered before August 2008.  Items discussed for usage of the remaining funds were laptops for each field person in the office, mobile sign for preparedness clinic and radios for communication between volunteers in a pandemic situation.  Mr. Jones pointed out the change of funding for the Gateway Clinic.  The Tobacco Settlement Funds were used to fund the Gateway Clinic in 2008 and Mr. Jones proposed to add a line item in the Local Health Maintenance Fund for $30,000 to cover the Gateway Clinic request for 2009.  After discussion, Chairperson Harris pointed out the board had made the stipulation of a report as to the breakdown of where the money was spent.   Mr. Jones pointed out the fact the $30,000 would be paid out monthly or quarterly to Gateway Clinic.  After further discussion a motion was made and seconded to accept the proposed 2009 budgets, motion carried.
Chairperson Harris reported on the Health Needs Assessment Committee, it is an on-going project and board members are encouraged to contact Dr. Roepke for information or give input.
Chairperson Harris reported briefly on a Pandemic Conference held at the Fisher Institute at Ball State University.  

Dr. Costello asked for a letter in support of Ball Memorial Hospital application for a Lilly Regional Simulation lab submitted to the Lilly Foundation and Norm Cummins signed by Chairperson Harris.  After discussion a motion was made to submit the letter of support to the Lilly Foundation and Norm Cummins signed by Chairperson Harris, motion seconded and carried.
Mr. Jones reported the purchase of a sprayer for the Vector Control program.    
Chairperson Harris asked for further business, it was moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded and carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:04 p.m.  Next board meeting announced as July 10, 2008.
Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Judi Harris, Chairperson, Board of Health

Donna A. Wilkins, M.D., Health Officer

